










TERTIUS ORDO PENITENTIAE LETTER Nº 27

July 9, 2021

Feast of St. John of Cologne and Companions, Martyrs


Dear Tertiaries and Aspirants,



To help you prepare for the celebration of the eighth centenary of the death of our holy Father Saint Dominic, we are sending you two articles that I have written recently. The first was for the Angelus, who asked me for something to celebrate the centenary and so I simply sent them a commentary on the three principal virtues of the “testament” of Saint Dominic (poverty, humility and charity) showing his own practice of them according to the witnesses at the process of his canonization. What better way to prepare for this anniversary than to meditate on these virtues of our Father and ask him to help us imitate them ?

The second article is just a brief explanation of the Third Order that the Dominican Sisters in Wanganui asked me to write for their publication The Southern Star. For those of you who do not receive this (you can sign up to receive it regularly on line) I have included the article, since it might be something you could show to people who might be interested in joining us. Hopefully you will find it helpful as well.

In Sancto Patre Dominico

Father Albert

P.S. I add as well another section of the commentary on the Rule by Fr. Lussiaa. I realize that this makes for a lot of reading this time : I promise not to make a habit of this!

NEWS

April 23, in Saint Agnes’ Church in Amsterdam, Holland, Mr. Jefersson and Mrs. Rammyze de Oliveira Chavez entered the novitiate and received the names Br. Vincent Thomas and Sr. Imelda (see attached photos of ceremony). Very zealous apostles, they have already recruited some postulants from Brazil, their homeland, which poses a problem for translations, since these postulants don’t know English. Our new novices are translating Fr. Joret’s book The Dominican Life into Portuguese which will enable these new recruits to learn about the Dominican Order. May our holy Father Saint Dominic bless their work and guide us as to how to proceed in the future.

 

May 31st, the feast of the Most Holy Trinity, in Wanganui, New Zealand, Miss Cate Joyce entered the novitiate of the Third Order and received, at her request, the name of Catherine Marie, which is the same as her baptismal name. This is very fitting since the whole purpose of religious life (and therefore of being a tertiary, since tertiaries participate in religious life) is to live to the full the grace of our baptism. May Our Lady and Saint Catherine continue to lead our new novice in the way that leads to heaven.

I recommend to your prayers my continuing attempts to obtain the Green Card that will allow me to return finally to the Benedictine monastery of Our Lady of Guadalupe in New Mexico. The American consulate in Montreal has started to have interviews again and so I returned to Canada from New Zealand at the beginning of June in order to be able to respond promptly to their convocation for an interview.
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